Dear 4th Grade Families,                                                                                                                                

Welcome back to a fantastic school year! I am looking forward to getting to know your child and you. 
Communication

Communication during the school year is important for all parties on all levels (district, principal, teacher, family, and student) and your learner is at the center of this communication.  There are different ways to contact me and for us to communicate throughout the year.  

*E-mail:   E-mail is usually the best way to contact us – kathryn.kruger@spps.org and  Katherine.palewicz@spps.org. 
*Phone: 651-293-8770 (our main office number). 

If it is an emergency or you need to call during instructional hours:  
Please call Terri at the above office number and the message will get to me.

*Your child’s school planner:  Fourth graders should bring home a planner (spiral-bound calendar notebook) every night during the year.  You are welcome to write a note next to your signature by the homework assignment for that day (this process is explained in the “Student Planner” section).

*Newsletters:  Classroom newsletters will be posted on the 4th grade website and emailed to the email address you shared with me at our open house or the first week of school. (If you did not fill out the contact information sheet at the open house, please send an email or note with: parent(s) name, email, and phone numbers). If you prefer a hard copy of the newsletter, please let me know and the newsletter will be sent home in your child’s red “Take Home Folder.” 
*Website:  Our school website will have up-to-date information.  This is also a good way to check for upcoming events such as school activities, PTA family nights, and field trips. 

Go to: http://highlandel.spps.org 

Snack and Lunch

Since our lunchtime is at 1:50 pm, we will have a snack time around 11:00am every day to tide the kids over until lunch.  Please send your child with a healthy snack everyday.  We also need donations of “emergency snack” for students who forget snacks. 
     Because of food allergies, our classroom cannot have any foods that contain nuts. Please do not send any snacks with nuts for your child to eat or to share with others. 
Student Planner and Homework

Each student has a student planner to help them stay organized and on track during the year.  The expectations for the planner are as follows:

· Write down homework on each day that it is assigned (done in class).

· Bring ALL needed materials home to complete homework (examples: math page, a book to read, writer’s notebook, etc.)

· Have PARENT/GUARDIAN sign planner upon completion of homework. Parent/Guardian – please review homework/discuss with child at this time.

· Bring homework and planner back to school.  Homework and signature will be checked each day.
Units of Inquiry

As an International Baccalaureate – PYP (Primary Years Program) school, we will be digging deep into 6 “Units of Inquiry.”  During these units we will be not only be learning the content of the unit, but asking questions and doing research to extend our learning. 

This is sure to be a great school year!

